June 24, 1992

3125 Tecumseh River Road Lansing, MI 48906

Dear Jay,

I am sorry, but I am going to withdraw from the August backpack camping trip. I would enjoy the hiking, but I do not think I would be comfortable with the Bible studies and Christain fellowship. I have not been a believer since my teens.

My wife encouraged me to go anyway and just excuse myself from the activities in which I did not wish to participate, but I would not be comfortable separating myself from the group like that.

You have my address; my phone number during the day is 517 335-4451 and at night is 517 323-3897.

Sincerely,